CONTACTS

Elected Officials:	Appointed Officials:
Craig Lomnicki, Mayor	Dan Bartlett, City Manager 659-5171
Roger Hall, Councilor	Maggie Collins, Comm. Dev. Dir 652-4410
Rob Kappa, Councilor, 653-9575	Tim Corbett, Public Works Dir 652-4410
Jean Schreiber, Councilor	Chuck Mansfield, Police Chief 659-2389
Bob Knudson, Councilor 659-2778	Dan Olsen, Fire Chief
	Charlene Richards, Asst. City Mgr 659-5171
	Angus Anderson, Finance Dir 659-5171

MEETINGS

Citizens are encouraged to attend all meetings of the following City groups. Watch Jones Cable channel 51 for specific information, or call City Hall at 659-5171. Work sessions, business meetings, and other meetings where a quorum of the body is present are open to the public under the Oregon Public Meetings Law.

City Council 7:00 PM 1st and 3rd Tuesdays	Center/Community Advisory Board 10:00 AM 2nd Friday
Planning Commission 6:30 PM 2nd & 4th Tuesdays	Citizens Utility Advisory Committee 6:00 PM 3rd Thursday
Library Board 6:30 PM 3rd Monday	Traffic Safety Commission 7:30 PM 2nd Monday
Historic Review Committee . 6:30 PM 3rd Monday	Parks & Recreation Commission 7:00 PM 4th Monday

MAILING LIST: This newsletter is published by the City of Milwaukie. It is distributed at City Hall, the Milwaukie Center, Johnson Creek Permit Center, Library, Police and Fire Stations. If you would like a copy mailed to you, send a note to Pat DuVal, City Manager's Office, 10722 SE Main, Milwaukie, OR 97222 or call 659-5171.



CITY OF MILWAUKIE

City Hall • 10722 S.E. Main Street • Milwaukie, OR 97222



Volume 2 Issue 7

•PUBLISHED BY THE CITY OF MILWAUKIE •

April 1992

Clean up on May 2nd

Tith spring upon us—so is spring cleaning. To help residents discard unwanted debris, the City of Milwaukie is organizing the annual Downto-Earth Day. This year it will be held on Saturday, May 2.

City residents may bring their spring cleaning refuse to one of these three sites between 8:30 am and 2:30 pm.

Linwood Elementary School, 11909 SE Linwood Ave.

Milwaukie First **Baptist Church** 10750 SE 42nd Ave.

are accepted at these sites include: discarded furniture. unmounted tires.

metal. al trash.

Milwaukie Presbyterian Church 2416 SE Lake Rd.

Materials which scrap

yard debris, and gener-

Materials not accepted include:

The program is available to City of Milwaukie residents only. Those who wish to participate must bring proof of residency such as a utility bill. tax statement, or driver's license showing a Milwaukie address.

There is a service charge to help offset disposal costs.

\$1.00 unmounted each tires

\$1.00 car load

kitchen

garbage,

quids, motor

paints, li-

oil, mounted

tires, car bod-

ies, PCB's,

aerosols, any ani-

mal wastes, drums.

sod, dirt, stumps,

rock, concrete, commer-

waste, and appliances.

cial and industrial

asbestos,

\$2.00 station wagon

\$3.00 small trailer

\$4.00 large trailer

\$4.00 standard pick-up

\$6.00 large truck

Milwaukie Easter Egg Hunt-Join the Fun!

he eighth annual Milwaukie Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for Saturday, April 18, 10:00 am at North Clackamas Park. The event offers an hour of



fun including crafts for the kids and the hunt itself.

"We're expecting a very special guest to hop by and say hello, too"

We welcome the whole family, however, the egg hunt will be especially for children 8 and under. We are changing our format,

so be aware of those changes.

"Over 2,200 brightly colored eggs and a variety of prizes will be hidden for the children," says Kate Demsky, Parks and Recreation Program Specialist.

The egg hunt is sponsored by the Friends of the Milwaukie Center and the

Milwaukie Parks and Recreation Department.

For more information, please call Kate Demsky at City Hall, 659-5171.



Printed on recycled paper

Police Gain Valuable Help from Community

Several programs involving our Police Department and its community partners have made an impact on public safety in Milwaukie.

The Milwaukie Kiwanis
Club is undertaking a
crime prevention program
of property engraving for
local residents. This project sends a team of authorized Kiwanis members to
citizen homes where they
engrave and inventory
valuables. Special window
decals are supplied to warn
would-be burglars that
property can be traced. We
are grateful to the Kiwanis

for their commitment to this project.

During the week of March 16, six Milwaukie elementary schools held assemblies to honor sixth grade students graduating from the DARE program. DARE, a cooperative program between the Milwaukie Police Department and North Clackamas School District, teaches kids techniques for resisting drug and substance abuse. Over 320 students received sixteen weeks of education from certified police instructors. The

Milwaukie Lions, American Legion Post 180, Milwaukie Grange, and Milwaukie Rotary Foundation provided funding for course materials.

The Clackamas County Chapter of Mothers Against Drunk Driving (MADD) will present special video equipment to the City of Milwaukie at the City Council meeting on April 7. The equipment will be mounted in police cars. Traffic offenses will be video taped as they occur. The tapes will aid in recording behavior of intoxicated motorists. This is a

relatively new technology and is the second year MADD has provided local law enforcement agencies with this equipment.

According to Police Chief Chuck Mansfield, use of the video recorders will strengthen court evidence in DUII prosecutions and help increase convictions of intoxicated drivers. The City of Milwaukie appreciates the help MADD has given us in detecting intoxicated drivers and improving highway safety.

Plant Sale and Free Plant Seminar!

clean up and beautification project will take place in downtown Milwaukie on May 2. Area community groups along with the downtown businesses will be working together to beautify Main Street.

As an added attraction this year,

Milwaukie Downtown Development Association (MDDA) is making arrangements for participation by local garden clubs, a flower and plant sale, and a plant design seminar.

If you are interested in volunteering for this program by assisting at collection sites or with planting and downtown clean up, contact Kate Demsky, Parks and Recreation Program Specialist, at 659-5171.



The City of Milwaukie and its franchised garbage haulers will begin weekly curbside yard debris pickup service in April. The program is in response to the State of Oregon, DEQ, and Metro waste reduction program.

The intent of the program is to get as much yard debris out of the waste stream as possible. Last year more than 32,000 tons of home yard debris were generated in Clackamas County. That's about 26% of all residential garbage.

The new collection program allows regular garbage customers to put out one 32 gallon can; one 32 gallon bag; or one small bundle of yard debris per week. The garbage hauler will collect the material and deposit it at a yard debris processor.

cost of the program will be \$2.60 per month for regular customers. If a larger container is needed, a rollercart can be obtained from the hauler. Rollercart service will cost \$3.40 per month.

Non-regular garbage customers will be charged \$3.40 per month for small containers and \$7.00 for rollercarts. Non-customers will also be asked to pay for a years subscription in advance. Simply contact the franchised hauler in the area to register.

For more information about this service, contact your regular garbage hauler or Don Robertson, Parks and Recreation Coordinator, at 659-5171. Vegas for \$10 or Less!

Come by yourself or bring a friend and enjoy good food and drink, play the games, and bid for prizes with all the "cash" you won. So far the prizes include a 1991-1992 autographed Trailblazer basketball; dinner for two package from the Multnomah Kennel Club: \$50 gift travel certificate from Travel Travel: Chuck E. Cheese Birthday Party; \$25 gift certificate from Malibu Grand Prix; and many gift certificates donated by local restaurants and

The casino doors will open one night only—May 15, 1992, at the Milwaukie Center, 5440 SE Kellogg Creek

businesses.

Dr. Dinner will be served 6:00 - 7:00 pm. Casino play will begin at 7:00 and continue until the auction begins at 10:00 pm.

Tickets may be purchased in advance for \$5.00 or for \$8.00 at the door. The ticket includes admission and \$1000 in script.
Additional \$1000 script can be purchased that night for \$5. Dinners start at \$3.00.

For further information or to order your tickets, please call Kate Demsky, Program Specialist, at 659-5171.

> Just do it! You'll be glad you did!!

zone Pump
Station

served
sino
7:00
the
Residents using
Stanley Avenue
may have noticed

the construction going on near the Stanley Park reservoir site. This project is called the Third Pressure Zone Pump Station.

City Council approved the Third Pressure Zone

the Third Pressure Zone project in June, 1991 and awarded the construction contract in January, 1992. The bid was awarded to Daneal Construction in the amount of \$167,259.50 with funds approved in the 1991-1992 budget.

Construction of the Third Pressure Zone means improved water pressure to residents in the area from King Rd. to Lloyd St. to Linwood Avenue. We anticipate project completion by mid-June.

April is Volunteer Recognition Month

olunteers are important to every community. The Milwaukie Center has a volunteer organization that is the envy of all public agencies who are familiar with the program.

have to do

evening of Las Vegas

is show up and let us pro-

vide you with an exciting

right here in Milwaukie.

sponsored by the City of

Recreation Department

Community Schools. It

won't cost much either.

children of Milwaukie's

After School Activity

Program.

and it is all to benefit the

This super event is co-

Milwaukie Parks and

and North Clackamas

Over the past twelve years, the program has grown to 400 volunteers working a projected 45,000 hours in 1991-1992. These figures do not include the nutrition program, another 300 volunteers and 28,800 hours.

The Center has volunteer attorneys, tax preparers, nurses, grocery shoppers, medical escort drivers, teachers, recreation leaders—the list goes on...

The volunteers who work for the Center range in age from 13 to 92. The volunteers have job descriptions outlining their responsibilities and the expectations of the program. When they accept an assignment, it is expected that they will follow through, and the coordinator of the program will be certain all is going well—both with the job and the volunteer. There are opportunities to work a little or a lot.

There are many reasons that people volunteer their time and energy. Most people find it very rewarding; some want to share their skills and expertise; others enjoy the new skills they are exposed to through volunteering. One benefit that is true for all volunteers is that they enjoy themselves in the process.

The Milwaukie Center has a full time volunteer coor-

dinator, Jean Cochran. It is Jean's responsibility to advertise for and to recruit needed volunteers. She interviews prospective candidates and tries to fit them to jobs that suit the individual. She makes sure there is a training program for the job and follows up to see if a good partnership has been formed. The services, educational opportunities, and recreation program are very dependent on the talents and willingness of the Milwaukie Center volunteers.

The entire community benefits and we all thank the volunteers.









